
From: Barton Vincent <Vincent.Barton@doc.sc.gov> 
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 12/12/2012 9:20:44 AM 
Subject: Inmate access to ProtectMyID

Katherine:

I wanted to thank you for meeting with us to discuss some of the unique situations we are having with our inmate population 
as it relates to registering with Experian. In following up on that meeting, could you forward a draft “notice” letter at your 
earliest convenience? Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Barton J. Vincent, Esquire
Deputy General Counsel
S.C. Department of Corrections
Post Office Box 21787
Columbia, South Carolina 29221-1787 
803-896-8508 (Office)
803-896-1766 (Fax)

"ATTORNEY-CLIENT PRIVILEGED; DO NOT FORWARD WITHOUT PERMISSION." The information contained in this
transmission is privileged and confidential. It is intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If the reader 
of this message is not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copy of this 
communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify us immediately by 
telephone or by email to Vincent.barton@doc.state.sc.us or by replying to this email and delete all copies of this message 
and all attachments.
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